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JOINT REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE AND STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES


TO: 
THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL 


TITLE: 
Marketing and Communications Budget

RECOMMENDATIONS:


That the leader of the Council approves the increase of the base budget to Marketing and Communications and the drawing down of funds in advance from the 2006/07 budget.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report details the budgetary requirement for the Marketing and Communications Section of the Chief Executive’s Directorate. 


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

Budgetary Control File

Financial Information from SAP

Working papers held within the Marketing and Communications finance and admin section


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

	Should the Marketing and Communications Section not receive the full budgetary requirement, then the section will be unable to fulfil its commitments in relation to the projects that have already commenced, and would overspend substantially on staffing by the end of the financial year.




THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:

	£82.5k in advance from 2006/07 budget and £90k from within existing Council resources.


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

	Not required for this report.


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

	Report prepared by the Group Accountant for Chief Executive’s.


CONTACT OFFICER:

Wendy Gregory 0161 793 2906


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

CITY COUNCIL REVENUE BUDGET 2004/05


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

1
Marketing and Communications Budget

1.1 The current budget for Marketing and Communications is £1,525,590 and this has been set within the total of Chief Executives budget of £8.9m. It is made up of £500,000 for projects and £1,025,590 for other more general Marketing and Communications activity.

1.2 The budget requirement for Marketing and Communications is now £1,698,050. This is an increase of £172,460. 

1.3 The increase is due to an increased requirement in the base budget for staffing of £90,000 and an increase in the budget for 2005/06 for projects of £82,460.

1.4 The additional staffing budget is required, as the original budget was understated following the transfer of staff from other Directorates.

1.5 The base budget could be increased to £1,615,590 from within existing council resources.

1.6 The base budget for projects, is currently £500,000. However, the projects have committed and planned net expenditure of £582,460 for the financial year. 

1.7 The base budget for projects should remain at £500,000 but the additional requirement could brought forward from the 2006/07 budget. This will increase the 2005/06 requirement to £582,460 and reduce the 2006/07 requirement to £417,540.

2  Conclusion 

2.1 In total the base budget could increase to £1,615,590 with an additional budget for 2005/06 of £82,460, giving a total budget of £1,698,050 for the 2005/06 financial year, and a total budget of £1,533,130 for the 2006/07 financial year.

2.2 The budget requirements can be met from within the Council's overall revenue budget provision, whilst the additional project cost will be drawn down in advance from the 2006/07 revenue budget.
3 Recommendations

3.1 That the leader of the Council approves the increase of the base budget to Marketing and Communications and the drawing down of funds in advance from the 2006/07 budget.
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